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TOWN OF OLD SAYBROOK


Planning Commission




302 Main Street ( Old Saybrook, Connecticut 06475-1741


Telephone (860) 395-3131 ( FAX (860) 395-3125

MINUTES


REGULAR MEETING 


Wednesday, October 16, 2002 at 7:30 P.M.


Pasbeshauke Pavilion at Saybrook Point Park


155 College Street Extension


6
Old Saybrook Planning Commission

Meeting Minutes of October 16, 2002


I. CALL TO ORDER:  Chairman Judith Gallicchio called the meeting to order at 7:40 p.m.
II. ROLL CALL

Attendant Members




Absent Members
Judith Gallicchio, Chairman



Robbie Marshall, Regular Member

Robert McIntyre, Vice Chairman

Stuart Hanes, Secretary

Frank Vinciguerra, Regular Member (seated at 8:07)

Kathleen Smith, Alternate Member

Richard Tietjen, Alternate Member

Salvatore Aresco, Alternate Member

Attendant Staff
Christine Nelson, Town Planner

Michael Ott, Consulting Engineer

Bryan Zielinski, Recording Clerk

III. INFORMATIONAL MEETING

A. “Road Endings” Municipal Improvement Program- Cornfield Point Neighborhood

East Lane, Cottage Road, Saltaire Drive, Clearwater Road,

Bellaire Drive, Mohican Road, Gates Road

Bob McIntyre gave an overview to the public of the process and decisions chosen by the Road Endings Committee.  The Committee looked at all of the relevant concerns from letters received and public input at previous meetings.  Safety, aesthetics and functionality were important to the Committee among other aspects.  The Commission allowed viewing the design plans before beginning the public hearing.

IV. PUBLIC HEARING

A. “Road Endings” Municipal Improvement Program- Cornfield Point Neighborhood

East Lane, Cottage Road, Saltaire Drive, Clearwater Road,

Bellaire Drive, Mohican Road, Gates Road

Sal Aresco summarized the concept of the road ending plans.  Each road ending design includes uniform similarities.  For the areas with parking space, the surface type will be paved gravel.  Granite boundary markers, timber barrier posts, bike racks and signage are specifications for all road endings.  With safety, parking, accessibility, attractiveness and education in mind, the road endings provide the public with places to visit, learn and enjoy.  The road endings were then open for discussion.

East Lane
Louise Nordstrom, 6 East Lane.

As currently planned and displayed, Mrs. Nordstrom worries that the parking at the East Lane road ending will make use of her driveway and further degrade it.  She states her driveway is at this time used as a turnaround for cars using the road ending.  Cars may also be in the way of Mrs. Nordstrom being able to back out and make full use of their driveway.  Mrs. Nordstrom is concerned that their water shutoff valve is too close to the proposed road ending design and the design will interfere with the valve.  She also does not want to see the hedges removed.

Emily Dimmick, 2 Sea Lane.

Mrs. Dimmick expressed concern for responsibility in case of any accidents.  There is a liability if anyone gets hurt from any of the obstructions or barriers.  Residents risk the decrease in property value once these road endings are completed.  Mrs. Dimmick is concerned for children near the road ending because there will be an increase in traffic and activity.

John Nordstrom, 6 East Lane.

The road endings will no longer have the safety they have now.  Pedestrians, bikers, etc. will have to deal with increased traffic and interference of cars shifting in and out of the parking space.

Caola Schonberg, 39 Hartlands Drive.

The Commission should postpone the meeting until Memorial Day or sometime when more people will be available to comment on the road endings.  Parking at the road endings will interfere with people dogwalking, rollerblading, biking, running or walking.  No parking is better than any parking.  Increased liability will be on the Cornfield Point Association (CPA) with an increase in visitors going to the beaches and spending time near the stairs leading to the CPA.  Hedges in place now at the road endings provide scenic beauty and should remain.

Cottage Road

Arthur Sherwood, Sea Lane.

Mr. Sherwood explained that some houses near the road endings have underground utility lines that cannot be disturbed with the construction of the road ending improvements.  Septic tanks are close to the road endings and will eventually need pumping and contractors will need room to work also.

Saltaire Drive
Joseph Musi, 18 Sea Lane.

The parking places proposed are actually wide enough for more than one car to park.  The space allowed for one car to turn around can fit another parked car.  There is nothing to stop another car from entering the road ending while one car is parked in the designated parking spot.

Michael Feiner, 20 Sea Lane.

The amount of people that actually visit the road endings may not necessitate the town going through the effort of completing the project.

Theresa Fauldi, Sea Breeze Road.

Road endings are supposed to be benefiting the townspeople.  More than likely, the parking areas will give visitors parking access to go to the beach.  Monitoring the use of the parking sites and road endings will need attention.

James Martin, 6 Sea Lane.

Parking areas will likely receive more cars than what the design calls for.  Vandalism in the past was unbearable and opening up expanded road endings will provide more opportunities for vandalism.  Payment for the alterations, surveys and work may exceed the need for improvements to the road endings.  If timber barriers and other obstructions are established, emergency vehicles will not be able to get where they need to be.  

MaryLou Musi, 18 Sea Lane.

In the past, the town asked for Mr. and Mrs. Musi to plant grass and maintain the road endings.  Road ending improvements will decrease the housing value of the neighboring houses and bring back problems there were before anyone monitored the activities of people on the road endings.

Joseph Musi, 18 Sea Lane.

Mr. Musi shared concern for overuse and vandalism of the road endings.  In prior years, the town asked the Musi’s to improve the drainage of the road endings and at their own expense, the Musi’s brought fill and grass to fix the drainage and uneven sections.  Mr. Musi believes that the plans encompass too much development for the usage the road endings will receive.

Barry Siegal, 15 Sea Lane.

There is plenty of access provided by the current road endings.

Sally Daquila, 14 Cottage Road.

This plan for road ending improvements is in the best interest for the town and the townspeople.

James Downey, 23 Sea Lane.

The town should propose a compromise to reconcile the public’s concern.

Lou Mondowski, Main Street.

For everyone that bikes, walks or runs to the road endings, parking areas would provide a good alternative.  The town should make improvements to the road endings and give more services to the townspeople to use.

Doris Davitt, 10 Uncas Road.

This is town property and should be used by townspeople and available for everyone to use.

Sally Keating, 24 Sea Lane.

There is property for sale across from the Town Beach General Store that provides space for parking to walk to the road endings.  The town could buy this property instead of spending money on the road endings.

Larry Bonin, Public Works Director.

Scenic Overlook signs tend to disappear.

James Keating,  24 Sea Lane.

The town should withhold its decision until all the funding needed is available for the approximately 90 road endings.  

Diane Leighton, 34 Sea Lane.

The improvements will need enforcement of time limitations.  Residents should not be responsible for policing of the road endings, nor liability for any accidents incurred on the road endings.  

Teddy Cobb, CPA President.

Homeowner protection is an issue of importance since the proposed road endings will bring more people and traffic in close proximity to neighboring residents.  Residents should have assurance they will not have vandalism of their homes.

Emily Dimmick, 2 Sea Lane.

This plan is proposing to fix something that does not need fixing.

Tedd Levy, 8 Gates Road.

There is no sufficient data to warrant increased access to the road endings.  Sea Lane is narrow and added traffic will pose a danger to pedestrians.  Costs to maintain these improvements and police assistance need assessment before the distribution of money.  The town should purchase land elsewhere to accomplish the goals of these plans.

MOTION to close the public hearing on “Road Endings” Municipal Improvement Program- Cornfield Point Neighborhood.  MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED by Robert McIntyre.  APPROVED 5-0-0.

MOTION to amend the agenda to move VII. Regular Business- Committee Reports as the next item on the agenda. MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED by Robert McIntyre.   APPROVED 5-0-0.

V. REGULAR BUSINESS

A. Committee Reports

1. Road Endings

Before submitting the road ending plans to the Board of Selectmen, the Commission will review the thoughts and input from the public.  The Commission will continue discussion of the road endings at the next regular scheduled meeting on November 6, 2002.

VI. OLD BUSINESS

A.
“Jorgensen” Subdivision – 5 Lots (8.67 ac. total)
North side of Ingham Hill Road / 1200 ft. west of Elm Street (Map 35 / Lot 7)
Residence AA-1 District & Coastal Management Zone
Applicant: Eric Jorgensen, Owner
Agent: Stuart Fairbank, P.E.


David Royston was present to answer questions and explain any changes in the plans for the Jorgensen Subdivision.  The applicant is currently seeking an extension from the Planning Commission until the Inland Wetlands and Watercourses Commission reviews and accepts the roadway.  The roadway does not provide for an adequate buffer between the houses and wetlands.  Town Consulting Engineer Mike Ott explained it is feasible to move the roadway further away from the wetlands.  Moving the road would not disturb the land layout or housing plan.  With the road relocated, the property would provide a wildlife corridor and buffer between the housing, wetlands and Interstate 95. 


Lighting at the end of the roadway and corner of Ingham Hill is uncertain.  Mike Ott plans to converse with a Connecticut Light and Power representative to determine if installation of a light is possible.

MOTION to continue discussion of “Jorgensen” Subdivision to the next regular meeting.  MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED by Robert McIntyre.  APPROVED 5-0-0.

(Robert McIntyre excuses himself from the meeting.)

VII. NEW BUSINESS

A. “Sweet” Resubdivision- 2 Lots (2.16 ac. total)

West end of Overlook Drive/ 930 ft. south of Springbrook Road (Map 58/ Lot 27-14)

Residence AA-1 District

Applicant: David Sweet, Owner
Agent: Angus McDonald/Gary Sharpe Assoc., Inc.

No representatives for the Sweet resubdivision were present.  Christine Nelson, Town Planner, provided the Commission with background of the application.  The applicant plans to split his lot into two lots with road frontage.

MOTION to set a public hearing for the “Sweet” Resubdivision for the next regular meeting on November 6, 2002.  MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED by Frank Vinciguerra.  APPROVED 4-0-0.

MOTION to move VIII. WORKSHOP to the next item on the agenda.  MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED by Frank Vinciguerra.  APPROVED 4-0-0.

VIII. WORKSHOP

A.
Proposed “Residence Conservation District”
North of Interstate 95 (Connecticut Turnpike) / West of Route 9 (Bowles Highway)


The Commission is reviewing the permitted uses for the Proposed “Residence Conservation District”.  The amount of traffic created by some uses will influence the Commission’s decision of whether or not to include them.  The Commission would like to remove Special Exception Uses section 27.2.4 and remove “schools; colleges; universities; general hospitals” from Special Exception Uses section 27.2.5. 

VII. REGULAR BUSINESS, continued
A. Committee Reports
B. Representative Reports

C. Staff Reports

The Commission is considering scheduling a public hearing for the Water Resources and Transportation portions of the Plan of Conservation & Development at the second regular meeting in November.

D. Correspondence

E. Minutes

The Commission reviewed the Regular Meeting Minutes of October 2, 2002 and made the following amendments:

Page 2, Item V.

Line 12,13

Remove: Parking is adequate although

MOTION to accept October 2, 2002 Regular Meeting Minutes as amended.  MOVED by Frank Vinciguerra.  SECONDED by Stuart Hanes.  APPROVED 4-0-0.

IX. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION to adjourn the meeting at 11:33 p.m. until the next regularly scheduled meeting on November 6, 2002 at 7:30 p.m. at Pasbeshauke Pavilion, 155 College Street, Saybrook Point.  MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED by Frank Vinciguerra.  APPROVED 4-0-0.

Respectfully submitted,

Bryan Zielinski, Recording Clerk
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